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“MIL” Light in Cold Weather 

Complaint – The “MIL” light and buzzer are on!  

Cause – Checking for engine codes using Service Notice #14-01 a SPN code of #3060 is 

found to be active. Crossing the code to Cummins Fault Code, we get #3243 

 
Correction – The cause of the code is the coolant temperature not reaching a certain 

temperature within a specified time to meet the required standards for emissions 

and with the extreme cold temperatures as of late, the added time to bring the 

temperature up is not within the required specs.  

Blue Bird is currently working with Cummins and Horton (the fan drive 

manufacturer) to address the issue.  

Currently when the code causes the MIL light to illuminate and buzzer to start 

you can continue to operate the vehicle with the light illuminated and by 

pressing the lower button and holding it for several seconds the buzzer will stop.  

At the next available time the vehicle can be shut down and allowed to cool then 

restarted with the high idle engaged and brought up to temperature. Once that 

has been done the vehicle should be driven with the conditions met with the 

attached conditions…..also in Figure #1    

 To try and avoid future occurrences (at this time we cannot guarantee the issue 

will not reoccur until further research from Blue Bird) it would be best that 

units are started and the high idle is engaged and allow to operate until the 

vehicle gets to operating temperature.  

 

Figure #1 

 

FROM YOUR FRIENDS AT 

NEW YORK BUS SALES! 
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PLEASE NOTE – Once a solution is found New York Bus Sales will be out 

to repair as instructed by Blue Bird 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ALL of our Tech Tips can be found on the New York Bus Sales website at 
http://www.newyorkbussales.com/pages/bulletins.cfm 

Or at the New York Head Mechanic website at 

http://www.nyhma.org/viewforum.php?f=2&start=0 

Contact Our Service Department With Any Questions 

CHITTENANGO – phone 800-962-5768 or 

Daryl Wallace :  dwallace@newyorkbussales.com 

Brian Lamaitis :  blamaitis@newyorkbussales.com 

 

ROCHESTER – phone 800-463-3232 or 

Gary Chichester: gchichester@newyorkbussales.com 

 

ALBANY – phone 866-867-1100 or 

Ben Reiling: breiling@newyorkbussales.com 

 

WARRANTY – 800-962-5768 ext 237 

Morgan Jenkins: mjenkins@newyorkbussales.com 

 

Or Your Customer Support Representative 

West 

Michael Panzica – mpanzica@newyorkbussales.com  

Cell 716-908-3186 

Central 

Jeremie “JJ” Richmond – 

jjrichmond@newyorkbussales.com 

Cell 315-559-3999 

East 

Gary Bigness – gbigness@newyorkbussales.com  

Cell 845-500-3707 
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